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Public 
Comments 

Some of the general comments made by Speakers at the Public Hearing 
on June 17, 2013 were: 
 
Speakers For 

(1) Applicant has met with homeowners and association to propose 
restricting remainder of acreage of property to provide assurances 
over uses and look 

(2) Would like to get a signal at Montebello Drive 
(3) Will maintain look of Montebello through a tree lined buffer and 

possibly move the gate further into the neighborhood 
(4) Will build a monument sign and pay for legal fees for Montebello 
(5) No objection to these changes given commercial nature of the land in 

Montebello 
(6) User is a good neighbor 
(7) Long time resident and consider if a privilege to be next to this use 

 
Speakers Against  

(1) Good user, but private property rights of the Montebello residents are 
more important 

(2) Not a lot of communication with residents about this issue, just the 
HOA 

(3) Traffic is awful in this area already 
(4) Bank of lights will occur 
(5) Noise will be terrible 
(6) People will try to come through Montebello’s gate 

 

Petition/Letter 
 
For –  
 
Against –  
 

Staff Report 
 

The subject parcel was originally zoned C-2, Commercial, as part of the zoning of Area 1 in May 
1970.  As such, the need for commercial development along this corridor was recognized and zoned 
accordingly.  In 2001, this property was rezoned and included in the Montebello Planned 
Development.  As part of Montebello, this property is currently subject to an additional level of review 
when a permit is desired through the Final Development Plan process.  During this process, staff 
reviews all permit and construction requests for compliance with the Statement of Intent and 
Concept Plan of the Montebello Planned Development, primarily the architectural style.  The use of 
this property has always been commercial in nature since zoning began in Greenville County.  The 
request does not change the use of this property, but would allow any architectural style to be built 
as it would no longer be a part of the Italian themed development of Montebello.  Based on the 
surrounding land uses and zoning, staff is of the opinion the C-3, Commercial, request is appropriate 
at this location and recommends approval of the request.  

GCPC  The Planning Commission denied the applicant’s request stating the desired use could be achieved 
in the Planned Development and by doing so would not set a precedent for taking property out of a 
Planned Development when it was not necessary.    

P and D  The Planning and Development Committee held the item on July 15, 2013 until such time as the 
issue of property facing Cypress Road can be settled.  At this time there is a question of who owns 
the property and also a matter of an overlap of property.  

P and D The Planning and Development Committee approved the applicant’s request.  The issue regarding 
the adjacent property had been resolved.  
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